UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Tuesday 19 September 2017
2pm – 4pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Richard Stock


	Present
	Masud Abdulkadir, Yasmin Abdullah, Angela Jones, Rachel Lucas, Professor Aletta Norval, Chris Oldham, Dave Parry, Vanessa Potter, Craig Stephens, Professor Jackie Turton, Emma Wisher

	
	

	Apologies
	Zoe Garshong, Zoe Manning, Sam Miles, Tessa Rogowski, Professor Martyna Sliwa

	
	

	Secretary
	Richard Alderman

	
	

	In attendance
	Richard Murphy, Matt Softly

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No additional items were starred for the agenda.
	51/17

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 10 MAY 2017 (SEC/17/13)

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
	52/17

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Discussion had taken place regarding the operation of the Room Bookings and Usage Policy and action was under way to explore ways to address the issues raised by the Students’ Union, including flexible use of space and later opening times. The Students’ Union (SU) reiterated the opening up of smaller rooms and an inability to book rooms before the start of terms as issues for further discussion.
	53/17

	
	
	

	
	The Committee noted some practice in other parts of the higher education sector in relation to staff training on mental health issues that could support the development of the University’s own approach. The Committee also received an update on progress with the University’s review of mental health services for students.
	54/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That the President of the Students’ Union would be reminded to circulate the outcomes of the most recent BAME student forum.
	55/17

	
	
	

	
	The Committee would receive a short report at an appropriate future meeting during 2017-18 on preparations towards the ECU Race Equality Charter submission.

	56/17

	
	
	

	NATIONAL STUDENT SURVEY 2017 RESULTS (STUDENT EXPERIENCE) (SEC/17/14)

	
	
	

	Received
	A report summarising student responses to the optional questions in the 2017 National Student Survey, as well as responses to the whole survey broken down by protected characteristics.
	57/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	More research would be required into barriers to social opportunities for mature students, which might be facilitated by the Student Engagement Team. 
	58/17

	
	
	

	
	The Committee discussed how issues highlighted in the report would be taken forward at an institutional level, noting that NSS results would form a key component of department Education Away Days in the Autumn Term and would be the focus of the Senior Staff Conference in November 2017.
	59/17

	
	
	

	
	During 2016-17, a working group had considered the needs of disabled students. Students with a disability that is not specified (e.g. dyslexia, dyspraxia) form a very broad range of disabilities. Contact had been made with the appropriate SU Officer as part of the ongoing work to support students with disabilities.
	60/17

	
	
	

	
	The Committee noted the importance of effective and early promotion of the NSS to maximise student engagement. It was agreed that Academic Section would undertake a review of the survey completion incentives, working with the Students Union, to ensure they remained fit for purpose. New incentive ideas included charitable donations.
	61/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To submit the report to Education Committee, subject to the addition of an action to note the ongoing work in relation to students with non-specified learning difficulties.
	62/17

	
	
	

	REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE FUTURE OF FAITH TASK AND FINISH GROUP (SEC/17/15)

	
	
	

	Received
	The final report and recommendations were considered for information and discussion following approval by the University Steering Group in July 2017.
	63/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Memorandum of Understanding had been approved, which established management and governance arrangements for the Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre (MFCC). Resourcing within the Academic Section would be considered as part of the development of the Student Life team in order to provide effective professional service support to the MFCC and the further development of the University’s provision in this area.
	64/17

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That the MFCC annual report would be considered at the Committee’s meeting in May 2018.
	65/17

	
	
	

	STUDENTS’ UNION OFFICER OBJECTIVES

	
	
	

	Reported
	The Committee received a verbal summary of the Sabbatical Officer team’s 2017-18 objectives. In particular, the following was highlighted: Knowing the Sabbatical Officers, Accountability, Non-traditional Students, and Delivering Our Manifesto Goals.
	66/17

	
	
	

	Noted
	Additional resource had been agreed within the Students’ Union to support academic representation, consisting of a new Education Manager role, three faculty coordinators and an intern.
	67/17

	
	
	

	THEMATIC TOPIC: A SHARED VISION FOR STUDENT SOCIETIES AND SPORTS CLUBS AND THEIR ROLE IN ENHANCING THE STUDENT EXPERIENCE

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To defer the discussion to the November meeting.
	68/17

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	
	

	Agreed
	That the principal items for the agenda for each meeting of the Committee for the 2017-18 academic year would be planned for the full year in advance to align with the academic cycle and to ensure operation of the new terms of reference linked to innovation and creativity. Suggestions for topics for discussion that were identified by the Committee included: diversity of the University’s catering offer, impact of changes to Welcome and Induction, Sport, Feedback from SU Services, Arts, Essex Crown, and multi-campus delivery.
	69/17

	
	
	


Richard Alderman, Assistant Education Manager (Policy and Development)
Secretary, Student Experience Committee

Academic Section

September 2017
